White Township Zoning Board of Adjustment                                                                   November 16, 2023

Minutes Open Session

White Township Zoning Board of Adjustment

November 16, 2023

 There was a regular meeting of the White Township Zoning Board of Adjustment on Thursday, November 16, 2023, at the White Township Municipal Building. Present were Board Members: Donald Weidlick, Barry Wessner, Jack Shade, Paul Mourry, and Elaine Reichart. Board Member Absent: James Cooper, James Finamore, Kyle Shoemaker and Dennis Smith. Also Present: Attorney Tara St. Angelo. Mr. Mourry led the Board in the pledge to the flag and he called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. He then announced that notice of this meeting was given in compliance with the “Open Public Meetings Act.”  
Open to the Public:

   Chairman Mourry opened the meeting to the public for non-agenda items. With there being no public comment, the meeting was closed to the public. 

MEMORIALIZING RESOLUTION:

    #473 Skoog Holdings, LLC, Block 54.01, Lot 2
        Mr. Shade made a motion to accept the Resolution. Motion was seconded by Mr. Weidlick. In a roll call vote, all were in favor of adopting the Resolution. Ms. Reichart and Mr. Wessner abstained.
MINUTES APPROVED:

    The minutes of the October 19, 2023, meeting was distributed to all Board Members prior to this evening’s meeting. 

   Mr. Shade made the motion to adopt the minutes. Motion seconded by Mr. Weidlick. In a roll call vote, all were in favor. 

PAYMENT OF BILLS: 

The following vouchers were submitted: 

Colliers Engineering-Skoog





440.55 Escrow

Gebhardt & Kiefer- Cheema Oil




33.00 Escrow

Gebhardt & Kiefer- Ricciuti





82.00 Escrow

Gebhardt & Keifer – Skoog





33.00 Escrow


Gebhardt & Keifer – general





380.00 ZBOE

Gebhardt & Keifer – Skoog





214.50 Escrow


   Mr. Shade made the motion to approve the vouchers.  Motion seconded by Mr. Weidlick.  In a voice call vote, all were in favor. 

   Chairman Mourry opened the meeting to the public for non-agenda items. With there being no public comment, the meeting was closed to the public. 

ADJOURNMENT: 

   In a motion made by Mr. Shade and seconded by Mr. Weidlick, the meeting was adjourned at 7:04 p.m. In a voice vote all were in favor. 

Submitted: 

Brielle Whitmore

Board Secretary 
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